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Oxford University Computing Services
13 Banbury Road
Oxford, OX2 6NN

6th October 2007


Dear Students,

First of all, welcome to Oxford for what we hope will be an enjoyable and successful period of study. We are inviting you to use your experiences of your life as a postgraduate to benefit future students by sharing them with a novel and exciting research project: Thema.

What is Thema? – Background and aims

Researchers now recognise that, if universities are to offer courses that genuinely motivate and engage students, then they must listen to the viewpoints of students themselves. Thema is part of a nationwide programme
 of studies sharing this aim, with each project researching students at a different stage of their learning in order to build up a rich composite picture.

The objective of Thema is to explore the experience of studying for a Master’s degree at Oxford, by capturing what you, the students, have to say. Aspects of interest include the course itself; how you fit your studies around your personal life and/or employment; and the support you receive from the University. A key dimension of the study is your use of, and attitudes towards, digital technologies in your academic and social life: i.e. computers, mobile phones, MP3 players and digital cameras, together with the software (e.g. Word, PowerPoint) and Websites (both academic and “social”) that run on them. However, it doesn’t matter whether you are enthusiastic about technology or whether you merely use it because you have to: both perspectives are equally valid for our research.
As well as contributing to the nationwide research programme, we will make the project findings available to Oxford University, so that your experiences can help to shape the future direction of teaching and learning.

Why we are inviting you to take part

In order to obtain a varied picture of graduate student life, we have selected a range of subjects and course formats (i.e. full-time and part-time). Your course director has given approval for us to invite you to take part, although the study itself is completely independent of your course, and your decision regarding this invitation will have no impact on the assessment of your learning.

What we would like you to do - and what you’ll get in return

We recognise that you will have a busy schedule, and that some of you may be studying alongside a full-time job. Therefore, you can choose between two options:

a)
Take part in one online survey in the next few days and another one in 6-7 months’ time. Each survey will take about 30 minutes to complete. The data will be used to provide a context for the case studies outlined in b).

If you choose option a) we will pay you £30 on completion of the second survey.

b)
Complete both online surveys, contribute 4-5 brief email updates on your experiences over the next 7 months, and take part in an interview after the second survey. The data will be used to construct a set of more extensive case studies. We expect the total commitment over the 7-month period to be about 6-7 hours: roughly half an hour for each survey or update, and an hour for the interview. We will send you a message when we would like to receive each update, and we will time our requests to avoid important deadlines. We will also welcome messages from you at any time if you wish to share a significant experience when it happens.

If you choose option b) we will pay you £150 when you have provided all the requested contributions.
We also hope that taking part will give you valuable opportunity to enrich your understanding of the research process through experiencing it from a participant’s, rather than a researcher’s, viewpoint.
Who you will be working with

The project team is based in the Learning Technologies Group at Oxford University Computing Services (OUCS) and in the Department of Education. The team members with whom you will have contact are Liz Masterman, Jane Shuyska, Kate Lindsay and Fawei Geng. We have all obtained Master’s degrees within the past few years, so we are familiar with the demands and rewards of studying at this level.

Some reassurances…

Before you decide whether to help with our project, we would like to emphasise a few things:

· Participation is wholly voluntary. If you decline the invitation, we will not contact you again.

· You are free to withdraw from the project at any time without giving a reason.

· We will remove your name from your written contributions and from any interview transcriptions, so that no-one will be able to identify you. We will need you to sign a consent form, but these will be kept in a secure place.

· Your course directors will not see your contributions to the project. We will give them some general feedback on the project, and we may ask for their opinion on how this year’s course has gone, but we will not give them any information about you individually.

See also the additional statements on the consent form.

Yes please, I would like to take part…

If you decide to take part in the project — and we hope you will — please sign and return the attached consent form through the messenger post, in the envelope provided. In all, we need approximately 60 people for the surveys only (option a) and another 20 for the surveys + case studies (option b). If the number of applications is higher, we will use a random process to select the actual participants from each course.

When we have identified all participants we will send you an email with the link to the first online survey. If you will be sending us email updates, we will contact you in about four weeks to ask you for your initial impressions.

Thank for your time, and we look forward to hearing from you. Meanwhile, if you have any questions, you are most welcome to contact Liz Masterman, the Thema project manager, at liz.masterman@oucs.ox.ac.uk; telephone 83690 (internal) or 01865 283690 (external). Alternatively, do visit our Website at http://thema.oucs.ox.ac.uk.
Best wishes,
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Dr Liz Masterman (OUCS), 
for Jane Alexen Shuyska (Department of Education), Kate Lindsay and Fawei Geng (OUCS)
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Participant’s Consent Form

I confirm that I have read and understood the letter of invitation to participate in the Thema project, and that I have had the opportunity to ask questions. I also understand and accept the following terms:
1. My participation is voluntary and I am free to withdraw at any time without giving a reason.

2. The researchers will remove any information that could identify me by name from the data which I contribute to the project. Reports and publications may be written about this research after its completion in November 2008, and part of what I say may be quoted, but nothing identifying me will be made public.
3.  My identification details will be kept separate from the data which I contribute to the project, and all records will be destroyed two years after the project is completed.

4. The researchers will not give any personal information about me to anyone else. 

5. The data which I contribute may be shared with a small number of other research studies working alongside Thema, but my personal details will not be shared.

I am willing to take part in the Thema project and choose: 
          (Please tick your chosen option)
____ Option a) – surveys only (remuneration £30)

____ Option b) – surveys, email updates and interview for case study (remuneration £150). In choosing this option I understand that the project team will contact me for 4-5 email updates and I agree to provide these as promptly as I can.

	Signed:
	

	Name:
	

	Course:
	

	College:
	

	Email address:
	

	Phone no.:
	


Please return this form by messenger post in the envelope provided to Liz Masterman, OUCS. Thank you!






















� Funded by JISC (the Joint Information Systems Committee), a national body which supports research into teaching and learning with technology.





